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Cotton has struggled pricewise for almost all of 2024 and the outlook for 2025 does not look any better. Acres planted to cotton saw an increase in North Carolina for 2024, from 370,000 to 410,000 acres, but with price spending most of 2024 falling into the low 70s, North Carolina farmers are not likely to see a reason to increase acreage again in 2025.
Nationally, cotton acres are up compared to 2023, but USDA estimates just lowered the current acres by 500,000 in the latest (September) WASDE update. Combined with the losses suffered to Georgia’s cotton crop due to Hurricane Helene (equal to a loss of about 500,000 acres), I think US production in 2024 will still exceed 2023, but not by nearly as much as was expected. I expect the 2024 crop to come in around 13.5 million bales, versus USDA’s September estimate of 14.51 and their August forecast of 15.11 million bales.
Normally, reducing production by a million bales would be a positive development for cotton prices, however, this decline in production really just brings supply into balance with demand, as stocks had been forecast to rise by almost one million bales. Now, I expect to see consumption and production match up better, but ending stocks will still be in the 3 million bale range. Starting 2024 with stocks of 3 million bales didn’t help prices and it probably won’t be any better in 2025.
In terms of price outlook, I continue to believe that farmers should take opportunities to lock in prices above 75 cents when the chance presents itself. For an efficient farmer with good yield (2 bales per acre or better), that will at least cover variable costs. With China having a healthy-looking crop and expected to import less cotton over the next year, there is no trend visible at the moment that would support prices much higher than current levels. Thus, farmers should make decisions designed to at least cover variable costs and be quick to take advantage of any (likely temporary) runs up in price. 
Putting all of this together suggests a return to fewer cotton acres in 2025, perhaps back down in the 350,000 to 380,000 acres range for North Carolina plantings. It will be important for farmers who do plant cotton to be very efficient, to not spend money on inputs that do not increase yield (e.g., don’t over-apply chemicals), and to do their best to get to a future year when we may have more favorable prices.


